Marilyn Janke, M.D. Bruce Eckel, M.D. Milton Squiers, M.D. 1160 N. Bonnie Brae Denton, Texas 76201 940-898-1477 940-382-4091 Fax



April 20,2004

David Lee, President Justice for All 2250 N. Rock Road Suite 118-230 Wichita, Kansas 67266



Dear David,

Justice for All makes a difference. It was my privilege to spend a day at the exhibit when JFA visited the University of North Texas last month. I had several in depth discussions with students about the reality of abortion. The exhibit made them examine their belief that abortion is simply a choice for the woman without regard to the reality of the developing human she is carrying.

One young man, Brian, needed to talk about his girlfriend's abortion several years ago. He had never dealt with the reality of that decision. I was able to reassure him of God's love and forgiveness. JFA made a difference..

A couple of days before the exhibit, I showed the brochure to a nurse who I had recently met. I encouraged her to come by on her lunch hour to view the exhibit herself. When she came she was overwhelmed and told Steve Wagner that this had completely changed her view of abortion. She returned later that afternoon. She reluctantly told me she had an abortion just months earlier as she finished her nursing education. Steve and I introduced her to Shalene, a volunteer who herself had an abortion years ago. She counseled with her and she is now in a post abortion bible study group at our local pregnancy center. JFA made a difference in her life.

Please let me know when JFA will be in this area again. I think there are several other Denton area physicians who I could contact who would be willing to spend a day at the exhibit.

Thank you for your concern for the unborn and for your expertise in getting the truth to college campuses. You are in our prayers. May God richly bless you, your family, and JFA.

For His Glory,

UN SQUERSON

Milton Squiers, M.D.